NEWS AND NOTICES

Readers are invited to submit to the Secretary of the Institute news items of interest
Personal Items

Richard Lee Beatty, Assistant Professor at the University of Wyoming, is
presently on leave for a year of study at Stanford.

William H. Beyer completed his Ph.D. in Statistics at Virginia Polytechnic
Institute in July, 1961, whereupon he joined the staff of the Department of
Mathematics at the University of Akron (Ohio). He was formerly a member of
the staff of the Department of Mathematics, V.P.I.

B. Ramdad Bhat has completed his Ph.D. in Statistics at the University of
California, Berkeley and will be spending the academic year 1961-62 at Michigan
State University as Assistant Professor of Statistics. Dr. Bhat is on leave from
Karnatak University, Dharwar, India.

Professor R. C. Bose of the Department of Statistics at the University of
North Carolina, has been granted leave to carry on research in Europe during
the academic year 1961-62.

Mr. Victor Chew has accepted a part time position in the Department of
Biostatistics of the Johns Hopkins University. He will divide his time between
the Dr. David Duncan research project and the Operations Research Branch of
the U. S. Naval Weapons Laboratory at Dahlgren, Virginia, where he is a
mathematical statistician.

Dr. Edwin L. Crow, Consultant in Statistics at the Boulder Laboratories,
National Bureau of Standards, is studying during the 1961-62 academic year
at the Department of Statistics, University College, Gower Street, London,
W.C.1, England.

Shanti S. Gupta, Member of the Technical Staff of the Bell Telephone Lab-
oratories and Adjunct Professor of Mathematics at New York University, is
on leave during the academic year 1961-62 and has been appointed Visiting
Associate Professor in the Department of Statistics at Stanford University.

Francisco Azorin Poch, formerly of the Universidad Central de Venezuela
teaching staff, has been appointed Professor of the Faculty of Science at the
University of Santiago, Spain, beginning October 1st.

A. Salem Qureishi has joined the staff of IBM’s subsidiary, San Jose Data
Processing Center, as a statistician.

D. Raghavarao has completed his Ph.D. at the Bombay University.

Dr. Harry G. Romig, previously senior scientist and staff member of Opera-
tions Research, Inc., has been named corporate director of quality engineering
of Leach Corporation.

Professor Dudley E. South, University of Florida, has accepted an appoint-
ment as visiting Professor of Mathematics, Florida Presbyterian College, St.
Petersburg, for the academic year 1961-62.
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